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HALSALL PARISH COUNCIL  
WE MEET 2ND WEDNESDAY EACH MONTH 

AT ST AIDANS & THE MEMORIAL HALLS ALTERNATELY  
PLEASE SEE NOTICE BOARDS FOR DETAILS 

 

WHY NOT ADVERTISE IN HALSALL NEWS ? 
 

      

          FULL PAGE      £32 per month   (£234 per annum) 
          HALF PAGE      £20 per month   (£127 per annum) 
          QUARTER PAGE       £14 per month   (£65 per annum) 
  

There are 10 issues of Halsall News a year 
 

To advertise please contact  Mrs Susan Roberts.   
01704 897857      or     susanroberts2805@aol.com 

  

 

March 2018 MAGAZINE 
 

Closing date for Articles:  Monday 12th February 
 

Contributions by Email only to the editor 
Chris Birks at  

 
enquiry@4cornersdesign.co.uk 

 
Closing date for Adverts: Monday 12th February 

 
susanroberts2805@aol.com 

 

Halsall News can be viewed online at 
www.halsall-parish.com 
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PARISH COUNCILLORS 

  

Brian Young   01704 840091  Chairman 
David Corfield   01704 840705  Vice Chairman 
Raymond Brookfield  07771 798167 
Sylvia Corfield   01704 840705 
Neil Campbell   01704 566354 
Lynn Campbell   01704 566354 
Elizabeth Wright  01704 562847 
Patrick Bell   01704 840607 
 
Parish Clerk  

Dave Bond   01704 534090      
 
Borough Councillor 
Maureen Mills   01704 840160  Surgery before Parish 
       Council monthly  
       meetings.                               
  
 

THE CHURCH OF ST CUTHBERT, HALSALL  
  

Rector                    The Rev Paul Robinson      0151 526 0512  
   Parish mobile   07518 926086  
 
   The Rev Jane Morgan  01704 879180 
       07523 058080 
 

Church Wardens Stephen  Henders  01704 841085  
   Lynda Bramwell   01704 840280  
 

Verger   Sarah Mitchell   01704 889237 
       07808 064996 
   

P.C.C. Secretary Edward Carr   01695 423817 
P.C.C. Treasurer Colin Throp   01704 841281 
Organist  Edward Carr   01695 423817 

 
  

USEFUL TELEPHONE NUMBERS 
    

 Gas Emergencies   0800 111 999 
 Electricity NW    08001954141 
 United Utilities (water)   0345 6723723 
 Police Contact (non urgent)  101  OR  08451253545 
 Local Police Officers or PCSO’s              01695 566444 
 Street Lighting Fault Reporting Line 0300 1236701 
 Fire Safety Helpline   0800 169 1125  
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THE PARISH CHURCH OF ST.CUTHBERT,  HALSALL 
  

    Rector                          
    The Revd Paul  Robinson                 
    The Rectory                        
    Church Lane           
    Lydiate           
    L31 4HL            
    Phone: 0151 526 0512 
    Parish Mobile:  07518 926086  
 
    Email:  paulrobinson407@gmail.com         
  
Parish Surgery: Anyone wishing to arrange a Baptism or Wedding 
should ring the Rector’s Secretary to make an appointment. The 
phone number of the office is 0151 526 2292 and the office is 
staffed Monday-Wednesday 9.00am—1.00pm or you can email at:  
 
  stthomassteph@btinternet.com  
 
The Sick: This parish is committed to the care of the sick. Names of 
those in need of this ministry, either at home or in hospital, should 
be given to Paul. The Blessed Sacrament (Holy Communion) is  
reserved in church and can be taken to the housebound or ill. Holy 
Oil is also kept for the anointing of the sick. 
 
The Dying: Paul can be contacted at any time of the day or night in 
order to minister to the dying. 

 

Halsall St Cuthbert Hub website  
 

The website for the St Cuthbert Church community can be viewed at 
www.halsallstcuthberthub.co.uk    

 
The website contains information about services and events, archive material including 
school reports, Halsall Parish Magazines dating from now and back to the 1800’s,  
information and other general news updates.   
 
It also provides a link to Virginmoneygiving.com where it is possible to donate to us 
online.   On the spot updates are also available via the Facebook page.   
 
We would love to hear from anyone who may wish to suggest other content that would 
be relevant and of interest to the community.   
 

General enquiries about the site can be directed by e-mail to:  
info@halsallstcuthberthub.co.uk 

http://www.halsallstcuthberthub.co.uk
mailto:info@halsallstcuthberthub.co.uk
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Hello, 
 

I’m so pleased to be back with you all in the United Benefice SS 
Cuthbert & Thomas, Halsall, Lydiate & Downholland as an 
Assistant Priest.  I did a four month placement during my training 
for ordained ministry in the Benefice 5years ago so it’s such a 
blessing for me to return and meet up with people again. 
 

I was ordained in 2014 and served my curacy as a Self-Supporting 
Minister at Holy Trinity Southport.  During this time I worked as the 
Pastoral Support Worker at Woodlands Hospice, Aintree but left 
when I felt called to full-time parish ministry.  I’m currently working 
one day a week as a Hospital Chaplain at Southport & Ormskirk 
NHS Trust while I discern where God has a parish for me as a   
Stipend minister where I can lead a church full-time so I plan to be 
with you until that time. 
 

Prior to my ordination I was Head of Midwifery at Edge Hill        
University and was a midwife for over 30 years so it was some-
what of a shock to be called away from midwifery to ministry, but I 
love it and know that I’m in God’s hands.  I also volunteered with 
COMPASS in Liverpool as a counsellor for 10 years.  
 

I’m been married to Pete since 2000, and we have a border collie 
Zac and we all love walking and being outdoors, especially on the 
Lake District fells.  I love the countryside and would like my own 
flock of Herdwick sheep – one day! 
 

Since 2001 I have been involved with an international link in 
Shyira, Rwanda and I’m a trustee of our charity, the Shyira Trust 
which seeks to relieve poverty through education in Kivu Diocese. 
This journey and the people in Rwanda have been key to my  
hearing God calling me to ordained ministry and has influenced 
my ministry and action to strive for social justice for all. 
 

I enjoy time with family and friends especially when food is         
involved and good humour!  I look forward to getting to know you 
during my time with you all. 
 

  With love and blessings, 
 

    Rev’d Jane Morgan  
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SUNDAY SERVICES IN THE UNITED BENEFICE FOR FEBRUARY 2018 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday 4th February – 2nd Sunday before Lent 
8.00am  BCP Holy Communion St Thomas’ 
9.30am  BCP Holy Communion St Cuthbert’s 
11.00am  CW Sung Eucharist St Thomas’ 
 

Sunday 11th February – Next before Lent 
8.00am  BCP Holy Communion St Thomas’ 
9.30am  CW Sung Eucharist St Cuthbert’s 
11.00am  Parade   St Thomas’ 
 

Sunday 18th February – Lent 1 
8.00am  BCP Holy Communion St Thomas’ 
9.30am  BCP Holy Communion St Cuthbert’s 
11.00am  CW Sung Eucharist St Thomas’ 
 

Sunday 25th February – Lent 2 
8.00am  BCP Holy Communion St Thomas’ 
9.30am  Family Eucharist  St Cuthbert’s 
11.00am  Family Eucharist  St Thomas’ 

 
MID-WEEK COMMUNION SERVICES FOR FEBRUARY 2018 

 

Wednesday 7th February  10.00am  St Thomas’ 
 

 
 

Wednesday 21ST February 10.00am  St Thomas’ 
Wednesday 28th February 10.00am  St Thomas’ 

 

         Wednesday 14th February – ASH WEDNESDAY 
 

10.00am  St Cuthbert’s (with imposition of ashes) 
 

7.30pm  St Thomas’ (with imposition of ashes) 
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ST CUTHBERT’S CHURCH 
 

Come and Join us 
 

At our 
 

Family Eucharist Service 
 

On 
 

Sunday 25TH February 2018 
 

At 
 

9.30 am for Refreshments 
(Available from 9.15am) 

 

A Fun Service for ALL the Family 
 

 

   

 CHURCH CLEANING ROTA  February 2018 
 
 

11th Feb E Banks N Donaldson 
S Roberts 

M Webster L Wilkinson 

25th Feb A Critchley P Waterworth 
C Moss 

S  Waterworth 
E Robinson 

K Twist 
M Mills 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=TDh65aip&id=F64C71C3FCCB14E67C5562953513EB08B202D85D&thid=OIP.TDh65aipzIIiplLqXt-vlgEsEO&q=christian+family+service&simid=608049963553064695&selectedIndex=99
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What are you going to do this Lent?  Take the Lenten Challenge!  
Do something extra! 
 

• Read a part of the story of Jesus’ last week on earth (just a 
small part) every day and think about what it means to you. 
 
• Spend more time in prayer – Sit down, relax, open your heart 
and your mind - speak to God and listen to Him 
 

Join in ‘Worship Wednesday’ during Lent – come to church and  
worship with others – give more time to God 

 
DON’T GIVE UP THIS LENT - TAKE ON INSTEAD 

 
Worship Wednesday – each Wednesday in Lent 

 
8.00am – Morning Prayer – St Thomas’ 

 

10.00am – Eucharist – St Thomas’ 
 

7.00pm – Evening Worship – St Thomas’ 
 

Wednesday 21st Feb, 28th Feb,  
7th March, 14th March, 21st March 

 

 

          WARDENS AND SIDESPERSONS         
     February 2018 
     

4th  Lynda Bramwell Anne Grimshaw Eileen Houlgrave   Ann Critchley 

11th  Stephen Henders Elaine Ayre Eleanor Wroe     Enid Banks 

18th  Lynda Bramwell Colin Throp Tina Roberts     Kath Liddle 

25th  Stephen Henders David Jessop Jim Critchley    Len Davidson 
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Deliverer’s Required 
 
 
The Parochial Church Council and the Parish Council urgently   
require 2 volunteers to replace the regular deliverers who are  
moving from the area. 
 
The areas to be covered are 
 
• New Street and Halsall Hall   -   50 copies 
 
• Summerwood Lane from the canal bridge to the church and 

Narrow Lane.   -   78 copies 
 
There are 10 copies each year which are usually delivered to your 
home on the last Friday of each month (none in July or                
December). 
 

If anybody is interested please contact Mr. E Carr on  
01695 423817 or 07787747087 

 
Unfortunately if there are no volunteers for these areas the HNL 
will no longer be delivered after the current deliverers have moved 
from the area. 

 

   

  

   

 CHALICE ROTA      February 2018 
 

4th  February Diane Comfort Lynda Bramwell 

11th   February Beryl Sephton Ann Throp 

18th February Sarah Mitchell Elaine Ayre 

25th   February Ann Cushion Lynda Bramwell 
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NEWS FROM YOUR PARISH COUNCIL 
 

PLANNING 
2017/1101/FUL - Kilty House, New Cut Lane - The placement of a     
prefabricated guest lodge within the grounds of Kilty House 
2017/1185/FUL - 7 Linaker Drive - Demolition of brick out-building   
Erection of detached garage with pitched roof Relocation of heating oil 
tank 
2017/1247/FUL - 36 Summerwood Lane - Single storey extension to 
rear, two storey extension to side, loft conversion including two dormers, 
porch to front elevation and internal and external alterations 
2017/1287/FUL - High Trees Barn, Plex Moss Lane - Proposed two     
storey rear extension to existing dwelling 
 
RESTORATION OF 315 BUS SERVICE  
We are pleased to announce that a new service will start on 12th       
February 2018. 
The route and timetable is included in the news. 
 

PLEASE REMEMBER TO ‘USE IT OR LOSE IT’    
 
PARKING ALONG SUMMERWOOD LANE 
Cars parking either side of Summerwood Lane at school times and when 
funerals and weddings are taking place at St Cuthbert’s are causing an 
obstruction and prevent large vehicles, including the emergency services 
from passing through.   
Please use the Memorial Hall car park whenever possible.   
  
Parish Council Meetings 
The next Parish Council Meeting will take place on Wednesday 14th  
February 2018 at 7.30 p.m. at St Aidan’s Hall, Renacres Lane, Shirdley 
Hill, Halsall.  
 
Please note: If you wish to make audio or video recording, or take 
photographs of the meeting please phone Dave Bond, Parish Clerk 
on 01704 534090 or email davebondhpc@aol.com  in advance of the 
meeting so that this can be arranged in an organised manner in  
order to minimise any disruption.    
 
A full list of Councillors and contact numbers can be found toward the 
front of the magazine.   
The Parish Council Website www.halsallparish.com includes agendas 
and minutes of previous meetings.  

mailto:davebondhpc@aol.com
http://www.halsallparish.com
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PLEASE REMEMBER TO USE IT OR LOSE IT! 
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Halsall St Cuthbert’s Report 
 

Christmas Concerts 
The Christmas concerts and reception nativity were very well received by the parents, family and 
friends of the school. Everyone seemed to love the singing and dancing and the children       
performed brilliantly and did us all proud. We raised £2,200 for The Christmas Foundation. What 
a fabulous achievement and a great credit to the school. Thanks to everyone who bought a   
ticket, supported the raffle, donated money or just came along to watch and cheer on. 
 Another great effort. 
Admissions 
Demand for reception places next September is expected to be high once again. The deadline 
for applications passed in mid-January. Evidence of regular worship attendance throughout the 
year from March 2017 to March 2018 will be necessary for applications to be ranked using that 
Admissions Criteria. (please see website for further details) 
If there are any parents whose children will be starting in reception in September 18 or 19 and 
they would like a tour of the school, please let us know. Thanks. 
Standards 
In 2017, our standards of attainment continued to be strong. 
At Key Stage 2, Halsall St Cuthbert’s performed amazingly well when compared to other schools 
nationally and within the LEA. Data shows that out of 546 Lancashire primary schools, Halsall 
was placed 4th for overall progress. Halsall’s average score for reading was the 8th in the county 
and for maths it was 6th highest in the county.  
At Key Stage 1, Halsall’s overall attainment was significantly above both the National Average 
and the LEA Average. 
In the Foundation Stage, Halsall’s overall attainment was also significantly above both the     
National Average and the LEA Average. 
These are superb results and a great credit to the children. Our many supportive parents and our 
fabulous staff also work so incredibly hard to enable each child to do their very, very best. It  
certainly helps set them up for the challenges at secondary school. 
Kenyon Shield Winners  -  Autumn 2 
Rec  : Ivy Evans 
Year 1 : Joshua Howard 
Year 2 : Daisy Walsh 
Year 3 : Henry Backhouse 
Year 4 : Isabella Caunce 
Year 5 : Tom Blackhurst 
Year 6 : Tom Kewn                    
All these children particularly impressed us with their work ethic and behaviour.  Well done and 
keep it up. 
Toy Sale 
All the children brought in their old and unwanted toys after their big Christmas clear-out in    
January. We then held a Toy Sale in the school hall to raise money for Christian Aid. The      
children were so excited searching the tables for a real bargain and that special little toy (that 
they didn’t receive from Santa!) 
Altogether we raised £235. Thanks to the parents and children for being so generous. 
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Christmas Jumper Day 
The children had a special Christmas Jumper Day in December. They all brought in a small  
donation and we managed to raise £210 for Children in Need. Thanks to everyone. 
Inconsiderate Parking 
Many apologies for any congestion or inconsiderate parking at the start and the end of the school 
day. Such behaviour is very difficult to monitor and control. If you do witness blatantly illegal, 
irresponsible or dangerous parking however, please note the registration and contact the local 
police. If they believe that there is a problem they can monitor the area and issue fines as a  
deterrent. Alternatively, please ring school and we’ll try to address it here. 
Dog Fouling :  Disgusting 
Presently, we are having a few problems with dog fouling around the school. There has been 
mess along the pavements by the school railings and gates, there has been dog mess found on 
the school field and also in the activity trail play area. Dogs are not permitted on the school site 
so please let us know if you see anyone trespassing especially with a dog. We have had several 
incidents recently when children have been extremely upset having disgusting dog mess on their 
shoes and in one instance on their hands. This shouldn’t happen and it’s just not fair. 
Any help with this matter would be gratefully appreciated. Thanks. 
 
                                                       D Scholes (Head Teacher) 
 

 

Halsall St Cuthbert’s Sunday School 
 

 
The church congregation, Tara and I would  like to thank the    families 
who came together in their wonderful costumes to give an enthusiastic 
performance for our Nativity. A special mention is made to our  wonderful 
‘real sized’ Mary, Joseph and baby Jesus, alias the Stone family with    
Jamie enjoying the role of baby Jesus. Also a big thanks to the narrators, 
Luke, James, Alex and Matthew and the Innkeeper Zack.  
 

Our next meetings will be on the 11th February and a  Family      Service on 
the 25th February.  In March we will meet once on the 25th. This is due to 
the school’s Mothering Sunday service taking place on the 11th March, 
which will be an enjoyable event for all the families involved. 
With every best wish to all for 2018. 
  

     Tara Kenyon and Ann Cushion 
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Halsall Proud and Tidy Group 
 

This is the JUDGES REPORT from the Lancashire Best Kept Village Competition 
2017 that we have received which is interesting to read. It arrived too late for 
the December newsletter. 
 

Overall Impressions 
Generally a tidy well kept village, where virtually all residential areas in this 
medium sized village were in a very good state and gardens were well looked 
after. There is clearly a sense of pride in where they live. There was little      
evidence of litter or graffiti throughout the village and weeds were generally 
well controlled. The memorial sports field was well cared for with lots of 
sporting facilities. The Saracen’s Head was a very pleasant place to have a drink 
by the canal. 
Areas for improvement 
The right hand school sign on St Cuthbert’s school had a rotten frame, the   
lower part was actually hanging down. All other signs at the school were      
excellent and we would have given it maximum marks in all 3 criteria but for 
this one sign. 
The Saracen’s Head pub only thing letting it down from being perfect was the 
banking in the rear car park which needs a little attention.  
Some benches at the memorial sports field were in need of some renovation. 
Although the church building was in good condition and the path up to the 
church was good, parts of the graveyard had a neglected appearance. The 
church sign and notice boards need to be refurbished. 
The bowling club gates were locked on both visits so we could only mark on 
what could be seen. 
Outstanding Features 
St Cuthbert's school was excellent in all aspects except for just one sign as we 
have discussed above. 
Saracen’s Head the village pub was excellent. A well decorated popular pub, 
with a good sign, good beer garden & children’s play area and a very large car 
park. No litter or graffiti and the grounds were well kept and attractive. 
We think this a report to be proud of! A big thank you to everyone who did 
their bit. Without your help we wouldn’t have such a lovely village. 
 

If anyone knows of any areas that you feel need some TLC let us know.  The 
Village Spring Clean which Conor Edwards put on Facebook recently is on 2nd-
4th March. Any volunteers welcome. 

To contact us - Eleanor Wroe 01704 841216 and Enid Banks 01704 567654 
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The Royal Coat of Arms, St Cuthbert’s 
 

The Royal Coat of Arms hangs above the doorway 
to the choir vestry at the back of the church. The 
cypher, which are the royal initials, shows it is   
dedicated to King George III and a date in Roman 
numerals translates to 1768. This painting on     
canvas is mounted in a sturdy frame on matching 
boards and was probably painted for the church by 
a pub sign painter, which was common practice in 
the realm at this time. 

 

George III reigned for 58 years and he was known as the King who lost the American 
Colonies. Toward the end of his reign he became stricken with porphyria and is        
reputed to have gone mad. We know from a painting made by Thomas Turner that this 
coat of arms was in a central position under the chancel arch alongside the pulpit in 
1794. At this time the Chancel and choir stalls were blocked off from the rest of the 
church and the high altar was not used in the service except to hold the communion. 
The siting of the coat of arms in a central position had started during the Reformation 
in the mid 16th century. Henry VIII had declared himself head of the Church in England 
and reforms which led to removal of religious images culminated in a reordering of the 
layout of the church and positioning of the coat of arms. The first known coats of arms 
to be given prominence in this way were those of Elizabeth I. 
 

However it is 9 monarchs and 200 years later before we have evidence of a Royal Coat 
of Arms positioned centrally at Halsall. We do not know if there was a previous coat of 
arms but there are good arguments to suggest that the painting dedicated to George III 
is the first and only Royal Coat of Arms for this church. Halsall was slow to change from 
its Catholic ways. Nicklaus Pesvener who did an architectural survey of many of the 
churches in England, wrote that Halsall had clung onto its Catholic heritage much    
longer than most other churches. If we look through the record of Squires, Patrons and 
Rectors of the church, there runs throughout evidence of an adherence to Catholicism 
and reluctance to be ‘conformable’ to the rigours of reform. This Catholic influence 
persists from the end of the reign of Henry VIII until well into the mid 18th century 
when the Ireland’s, a very influential Catholic family from Lydiate, held great sway in 
Halsall church. 
 

In the early 17th century, during the time of the Commonwealth under Oliver       

Cromwell and the Puritan regime, coats of arms bearing allegiance to the King were 

banned and concealed. At the Restoration, we have the first record of a compulsory 

order to display the Royal Arms in churches. The parish register of Warrington,        

Lancashire 30th July, 1660, mentions an injunction of the ‘great counsell’ of England, 

“that they be set up in all churches”.  
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This injunction was gladly anticipated in London, for Samuel Pepys records under date 

22 April, 1660, " how the King's Arms are every day set up in the houses and     

churches". Churches were advised to display the arms as a demonstration of 

(protestant) loyalty and obedience.  

This was not compulsory and it is not known how strictly churches adhered to this 
order outside of London and the south of England. Some churches in Lancashire like 
Great Milton near Whaley dutifully installed a coat of arms dedicated to the new king 
but did Halsall comply in this way? 
 

Many churches today have just one historic coat of arms but in some churches the 
boards may have been overpainted with the coat of arms of later monarchs. In Halsall 
there is no evidence of this, perhaps Halsall folk dithered about the King’s longevity? 
Charles II father, Charles I, had met a brutal end when his head was cut off. His      
successor James had a precarious reign and did not last and then came Dutch and 
German monarchs. King George II who was born in Germany was not a popular King, 
his legacy of being disliked lasted well beyond his death. George III was born in      
London and was known as ‘Farmer George’ because of his support for the agricultural 
changes, which would have struck a chord with the farming community in Halsall. He 
also endeared himself to the British people by saying, “I glory in the name of Britain”    
It is possible that George III was the first Monarch for whom the people of Halsall  
desired a coat of arms and were prepared to pay for it. Moreover his reign occurred 
at a time when the means were available to create a large painted tableau which was 
erected in a central position in the church and moved to its present position above 
the vestry door at the back of the church in 1951 after gathering dust under the tower 
since 1873. It is also significant that the “Arms” are painted on flax or linen canvas 
because it was around this time that Colonel Mordaunt had his mill at Halsall and 
among the materials he worked was flax and linen, an able and available material for 
canvas and painting. The Colonel was a JP and would have seen a coat of arms as an 
iconic symbol of law. He may well have commissioned the painting and provided the 
funds as well as the flax canvas.  
 

It is notable that the coat of arms canvas is glued on to the boards suggesting there is 
no painting on the boards underneath, nor has the coat of arms been updated for 
George IV, Victoria or the present Queen Elizabeth II. There are few churches which 
have a coat of arms for George III and everyone is different. There are 19 in catalogue 
and only a few of these are in the north of England the rest being mostly in the South 
and East Anglia. Halsall’s is particularly important because it has the year of its make 
in Roman numerals and the king’s cypher is very ornate and elaborate in comparison 
with the plain capitals found on other examples. 
        

      Stephen Henders 
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Club/Group Meetings Contact 

Archery Club Sunday  2-4pm 
St Cuthbert’s School 

Winter months. 

Andy Yarnell 
01704 870143 

Badminton Club 
Over 16’s 

Thursday 7.30pm 
Halsall School 

Margaret 01704 840305 
Jim 01704 840908 

Halsall Community 
Group 

 
Various 

E mail 
jomassam@hotmail.com 

Halsall West End 
Cricket Club 
Boys and Girls 

Year 3 to Year 6 

 Gary Southworth 
(Junior Players  
Co-ordinator) 
07957731796 

Crown Green Bowling 
Club 

Saracen’s Head 
Halsall 

Carole Toal  
01695 577920 
Charles Nason 
01695574073 

Halsall Environment 
Group 

Various working  
parties around the  

village. 

Eleanor Wroe 
01704 841216 
Or Enid Banks 
01704 567654 

Shirdley Hill  
Environment Group 

Various 
See Halsall News 

Dave Corfield 
01704 840705 

Halsall Football Club Memorial Playing Field 
Halsall 

Paul Williams 

Karate 
7 years and over 

Monday 6pm-8pm 
St Aiden’s Hall 

Shirdley Hill 

Graham Parsons 
0151 531 7598 
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Club/Group Meetings Contact 

Luncheon Club St Aiden’s Hall 
Shirdley Hill 

Sylvia Corfield 
01704 840705 

Meditation  
Monthly Meetings 

Sunday 
St Aiden’s Hall 

Jenny Pearce 
01704 840117 

Pilates Monday  7.30-8.30pm 
Halsall Memorial Hall 

Rachel Pimblett 
07875 483733 

Shirdley Hill Residents 
Association 

Various 
See Halsall News 

Dave Corfield 
01704 840705 

  
Scouting 

 

 

Beavers Tuesday 6.30-7,30pm  
St Cuthbert’s School 

Barbara Threlfall 
07817 382221 

Cub Scouts Monday 6-7.00pm 
St Cuthbert’s School 

Tracy Berkley 
07531 603290 

Scouts 
Age 10-13 

Monday 7-8,30pm 
St Cuthbert’s School 

Jane Coventry 
07887 685219 

Ferrets Explorer Scouts 
Age 14-18 

Monday 7.30 –9.00pm 
St Cuthbert’s School 

Sarah Coventry 
07584 2337755 

   

Halsall Snooker Club Halsall Memorial Hall Gerald Neale 
01704 841275 
Or Jason Neale 
07968228173 
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SANCTUARY LIGHTS 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
FEBRUARY 
 
1st Marion Chadwick 
4th Peter Bradshaw 
5th Margaret Dutton (Birthday) 
7th Rose Mary Bailey (Birthday) 
11th Alice Jane Ryding (Birthday) 
12th D A Simpkin 
12th      Dorothy Cheetham  
 (Anniversary) 
13th Maureen Bailey (Birthday) 
13th Joseph Haldane 
15th John Pilling 
15th John Henry Moorcroft 
16th Anne Louise Moorcroft 
16th Les Marshall (Remembrance) 
17th Robert Heaton (Birthday) 
18th William Stopforth (Birthday) 
19th Lillian Dennett (Birthday) 
21st Nancy Ainscough (Birthday) 
25th Joseph Balmer 
25th Mary Kenyon (Birthday) 
27th Maureen Ainscough 
 (Birthday) 

 

Halsall From the  
Registers 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
BAPTISMS 
 

12th November 2017 
Ryan James Barton Whittle 
 
 
FUNERALS 
 

1st November 2017 
William (Bill) Thomas White 
 

Quarter Page 
 

You could advertise in 
this space for: 
£14 per month 
£65 per year 
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LANCASHIRE 

UPHOLSTERY LTD 
  

SPECIALIST IN UPHOLSTERY 
FOR OVER  

HALF A CENTURY 
  

Work done by our own 
tradesmen  

  

Ring for a free estimate  
  

Ring on  
01704 535820  

or  07889 451226  
  

NOW IN HALSALL 

 

Domestic & Commercial 

  
* Fuse board upgrades 
 * Fault finding and  
    testing 
 * Homebuyers 
    electrical surveys 
 * All electrical work   
    undertaken 

Home of electrical 
contracting excellence 

Call Steve 
01704 840558 
07798912544 

EXPERIENCED, TRAINED, DOG AND 
ANIMAL HANDLER  

 

DOG WALKING     PET TAXI                               
SMALL ANIMAL BOARDING  

PET HOME VISITS      MICRO CHIPPING                   
& LOTS MORE… 

 

Talley Wags Pet Sitting provides a stress free 
alternative to kennels or catteries so your 
pets can stay in the comfort of their own 

home 
 

FULLY INSURED WITH PET BUSINESS  
INSURANCE AND NARPS REGISTERED 

REFERENCES AVAILABLE 
 

Call Sarah: 01704 550154 or 
07931340375 

Email: talleywags@hotmail.co.uk 
www.talleywagspetsitting.co.uk 
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TPM Financial 
 
 
 

Ascot Business Centre, Peel House, Peel Road, Lancashire WN8 9PT 
www.tp-mc.co.uk 

Email: enquiries@tp-mc.co.uk 
Telephone: 01695 402 444 

 

•    Wills - Single Person and Mirror Wills  
•    Pre-paid Funeral Plans - Whole of Life Policies 
•    Lasting Power of Attorney 
•    Property Protection Trust Wills 

 

For any other financial matters, we can put you in touch with a network of  
Independent Financial Advisers. 

 

Call 01695 402 444 to speak with a friendly advisor. 
 

Appointments can be arranged in the comfort of your own home. 

Thursdays 2.00pm to 3.00pm 
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• All types of plumbing and 

heating work undertaken. 

• Bathroom specialist 

• No job too small 

• Free estimates 

• Gas safe registered 

Contact Michael on: 
01704 841136 
07854 914102 

mtwignall@clara.co.uk 

 

D J & J WIGNALL  Limited 
BUILDING CONTRACTORS 

CONSTRUCTION-MAINTENANCE-SERVICES 
 

Established over 35 years      
Time served tradesmen 

 
 

5 Dicconsons Lane Halsall L39 7HR 
Telephone 01704 841136 

e-mail jewignall@clara.co.uk   
www.wignallsbuilders.co.uk 

 
 
 

All types of work undertaken 

New Build          Refurbishments          Barn Conversions 
Extensions                                                           Bathrooms 

FMB member 

mailto:jewignall@clara.co.uk
http://www.wignallsbuilders.co.uk
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O r m s b y  M e m o r i a l s  
Monumental Stonemasons 

 

A long established family business specialising in the design and manufacture                                   

of new memorials and the renovating of existing memorials.  We provide a                 

professional, friendly and quality service. 
 

We specialise in: 

new memorials 

cremation plaques 

pet memorials 

additional inscriptions 

renovation of existing memorials including: 

        cleaning, regilding and replacing 

 
 

 

 

WOODLAND WORKS, 542 SOUTHPORT ROAD, SCARISBRICK, ORMSKIRK, 

LANCS, L40 9QQ     Tel: (01704) 880294  email: memo@ormsby.co.uk 

mailto:memo@ormsby.co.uk


27 

 



28 

 

 

Gardener`s Corner       
                                                                                                                                                                                                        

February at-a-glance. 
 

The first signs of spring are starting to appear if you don’t mind going out to look 
for them! February is a subtle month with catkins and the first bulbs cautiously 
pushing their heads above the wintery earth, while keen gardeners desperately 
look for some real gardening to do.     Happy gardening. 
 

General Garden Tasks 
Make new beds and borders 
Finish off winter digging 
Order plug plants 
Prune certain types of clematis – refer to a good gardening book for exact advice 
Renewal – prune old shrubs, deciduous hedges and climbers 
Brush snow off conifers, large evergreens and hedges to avoid splaying or 
breaking 
Move deciduous trees and shrubs (ideally  do this in November or early March) 
Plant lily-of-the-valley crowns 
Keep deadheading any winter flowering pansies or polyanthus in tubs and   
hanging baskets 
Water and top-dress plants in year-round tubs and container grown herbs 
Prepare soil ready for sowing, covering it with polythene sheeting to warm it up 
for early vegetables 
Plan shallots and Jerusalem artichokes. 
Prune autumn-fruiting raspberries now, and plant new canes between now and 
mid-march 
Protect strawberries with horticultural fleece 
Finish winter-pruning  standard apple and pear trees 
Ventilate the greenhouse at every opportunity, but water as little as you can get 
away with 
Pot up stored dahlia tubers and lily bulbs 
Spray fuchsias  with water on fine days o start them back into growth 
Chit potatoes if you didn`t get chance last month 
Take precautions to make sure your pond never freezes over entirely 
 

Get-a-head 
Prepare the greenhouse before the season gets fully underway –clean water 
storage barrels, watering cans, pots and seed trays, propagator and greenhouse 
glass. 
 

Plants in their Prime 
Hellebores, Hamamellis, Viburnum, Mahonia japonica, Sarcococca, Skimmia 
japonica `Rubella, Clematis `Freckles`, Jasmine,  winter- flowering pansies,  
Saxifraga apiculata, Daphne mezereum, Abeliophyllum distichum (white        
forsythia), Sempervivums 
Bulbs – Iris riticulata, Crocus, Narcissus (varieties) scilla, Anemone blanda      

 

       Tina Lloyd www.mosshousecottageplants.co.uk  

http://www.mosshousecottageplants.co.uk


29 

 

 01704 840480 
07832 291080 
 

SIMON BOUNDS 
GARDEN MAINTNANCE 
 

SIMON BOUNDS 
GARDENER 

We cover Merseyside and West Lancashire 

Private and Commercial 

All Year Round  

FREE ESTIMATES 

 
              LLOYD’S HEATING AND PLUMBING 

SERVICES 
                   GAS SAFE REGISTERED  

  

 
   Ring- Gary Lloyd:  

01704 840437 
 Mobile: 07766663382                                                        

 
 

Efficient, friendly and reliable 
      Any job considered from 

Single taps to central heating system 
 Annual boiler servicing  

 Boiler repairs and fault finding 
LPG Installations and Servicing 

 Unvented cylinders installed and Serviced 
 Leisure vehicles [Caravans etc.] 

Safety Checked                                        
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ST AIDAN’S HALL HIRE RATES 
   
Hourly rates are as follows 
                            Regular Weekly Users  £5 per hour. 
                                  Casual users £6 per hour 
                                        To book please contact Dave Bond  
     Tel: 01704 534090 

MEMORIAL HALL 
              

 The hall is available for bookings 
                  Something to Celebrate? 
                        Why not book the Memorial Hall 
                            Kitchen and toilet facilities 
                                Including provision for wheelchair access 
                                   Only £10 per hour 
                                      To book please contact Ian Davis 
                                         Tel: 01695 579272   
  

HALSALL ST CUTHBERT’S CE PRIMARY SCHOOL HALL 
   
Tuesday Evenings from 6pm or Saturday all Day 
                         Contact Mr Scholes at School 

HALSALL PARISH CENTRE 
   
The Parish Centre is available for private lettings 
       Please contact Mr Scholes at school 
   For details of charges and availability  
                                            Tel; 01704  840253 

HALLS FOR HIRE 
 

One offs or Regular basis 
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Halsall Directory of Trades and Services 
Animal Care:  Carr Moss Boarding Kennels and 
Cattery  01704 840384 

Animal Care:  Talley wags   Pet sitting and dog    
walking  etc.  01704 550154  or visit  
www.talleywagspetsitting.co.uk 

Animal Care: Town Vets  01704 535233 

ANIMAL PORTRAITS:  Spurwood Studio. Call Chris on 
01704 841593.  Facebook Spurwood Studio 

Builders:  D J & J Wignall Construction and      
Maintenance   01704 841136 

CARERS:   Home Instead.  Call 01704 547938 or  

e-mail www.homeinstead.co.uk/southport 

CLEANING SERVICES:  ELK Domestic and Commercial 
Cleaning Services.  Phone 0773 9698499 

CHIMNEY SWEEP:  Riley’s Chimney Sweeping.    
01704 840481   07496 634298                                               
Or e-mail rileyschimneysweeping@gmail.com 

Electrician:  Domestic and Commercial.                
Steve Dorrian  01704 840558 

FINANCIAL SERVICES:  TPM Financial. 
Telehone:01695 402 444.    
Email: enquiries@tp-mc.co.uk 

Funeral Directors:  MLS Independent Funeral   
Directors Ltd.  01695 424888 

Garden Design:  
www.wicksteadgardenarchitects.com                            
george.wickstead@btinternet.com         01704 40471  

Gardening: Massams Supplies Ltd.                               
Landscaping and gardening supplies.  Renacres Hall 
Farm, Renacres Lane  01704 840265 

Gardening:  Simon Bounds Gardener and  Garden 
Maintenance.  01704840480   07832291080   

Gardening and Trees:  Ciaran’s Tree and  Gardening 
Services.  NPTC qualified tree      surgeon.   
07908688167 

Greetings Cards:  Cards & stationery.       
www.phoenix-trading.co.uk/web/sarahmitchell  
07808064996 

HEALTH AND FITNESS:  Anthony Morris                        
Personal Trainer. 07715 356223 

LANDSCAPES & CONSTRUCTION:  Jason  Kenningley.  
07414 589541 or 01704 880395                                  
Kenningleylandscapes @outlook.com 

MATHS TUITION:  Primary, GCSE, A level and      
beyond.  Based in Halsall. Farrah Boardman.           
077514 72814 or 01704 840053 

MONUMENTAL STONEMASONS:                                    
Ormsby Memorials    01704 880294 or e-mail 
memo@ormsby.co.uk 

Photography: Wedding Photography.                    
Andrew Roberts  07821 463222  or visit 
www.ANDREWROBERTSWEDDINGS.CO.UK 

Plasterer:  DMR Plastering.  Contact David on   
Telephone  07855 295666                                                 
email  dmrplastering@gmail.com 

Plumbing and Heating:  Gary Lloyd                             
01704 840437 

Plumbing and Heating:  Michael Wignall         
01704 841136 

PROPERTY SERVICES:  Beth Alexandra Property  
Specialists. 0151 345 4770                                                        
property@bethalexandra.com 

REFLEXOLOGY:  The Old Bakery, Wheelwrights 
Wharf, Scarisbrick.  07739 802175 
www.footreading.com 

Sawmills:  Caunce Sawmills Ltd                                      
01704 892195 

Transport: Dial-a Ride  For booking and                    
information:  01704 893373 

Upholstery:  Lancashire Upholstery                            
01704 535820 

Website Design: Development, hosting and domain 
name registration.  Chris Birks 01704 841593  or visit  
www.4cornersdesign.co.uk 

WOOD  LOG SUPPLIERS: Woodland Eco Fuel. 01704 
841479 or 07866 767977 

Yoga:  Haskayne Village Hall                       Thursdays 
11.00-12.30 and 6.30-8.00  Contact    07785 573475 
or Email dilock@hotmail.co.uk 

http://www.wicksteadgardenarchitects.com/
mailto:george.wickstead@btinternet.com
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